STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF SAO TOME AND PRINCIPE AT THE 37TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
                                                   (27 January 2021, Geneva)
Your Excellency,

1. Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Sao Tome and Principe to the 3rd cycle of the UPR, and thanks them for a comprehensive national report, including further updates provided today.
2. Since its last review, Sao Tome and Principe has ratified several international and regional treaties to ensure promotion and protection of human rights. We note efforts undertaken to fulfil its human rights obligations, including welcoming a mission by the African Commission on Human and People’s Rights as well as the finalisation of its second periodic report to the Committee on the Rights of the Child.
3. We welcome the legislative and normative measures undertaken to implement previous recommendations including, on domestic and spousal violence, education and access to services and medicines for HIV/AIDS.
4. We also note that challenges still remain particularly on issues relating to adequate standard of living and children’s rights. Bearing these in mind, we make the following recommendation:
i. Ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on the Sale of Children, Child Prostitution and Child Pornography.
We wish Sao Tome and Principe a successful review outcome.

I thank you.
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